

## St. Lucy's Primary, LCSC and Nursery



3<sup>rd</sup> April 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

I would like to begin by thanking all of you and our wonderful children for the support, understanding and caring thoughts you have shown during what has been a very 'different' time for us all. I do hope you are managing to find your new 'normal' way of living and learning as we continue working together to stop the spread of COVID-19(coronavirus).

I have been so impressed by the level of engagement of our children and parents in GLOW- Class Teams and our Twitter pages. It has really cheered me up seeing the photos of you all in action and the nursery rainbow drawings/paintings brighten up the days! Keep these updates coming!

Please do not worry if for some reason you have been unable to log into GLOW. You can contact our 'Digital Doctors' by completing the form on our school twitter page. It is a 'pinned tweet' and therefore, will always remain at the top of the page. You can access this by typing St. Lucy's twitter into Google or by following @stlucysabronhil. Please note: there is only one I and this is not an error.

Please remember learning takes shape in so many different formats so please use this time at home to read books, bake cakes, make dens, sing and dance with your son/daughter. The list is endless but the most important thing is to keep safe and look after one another.

As we enter into our 'Spring Break' you may feel that not much is going to change. However, it will! I think that as a school community we have achieved so much over the past two weeks and you certainly deserve a rest and a time to relax. This means all 'Home Learning' packs should be put to the side and GLOW logins stored somewhere safe! Look out your favourite board games, movies and popcorn and spend some quality family time together. Staff will be in touch via Class Teams when 'Home Learning' returns on Monday 20<sup>th</sup> April.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the WONDERFUL staff of St. Lucy's for going above and beyond to ensure our WONDERFUL children have fun, purposeful and creative ways of learning at home. Their dedication, commitment, adaptability and care have been overwhelming!

Thank you again for your support during recent weeks, it has certainly shown me that St Lucy's is most definitely a 'Community of Belonging', one that I am very proud to be a member of!

Please remember to follow NorthLan Council twitter page (@nlcpeople) and North Lanarkshire Council Facebook page for updates. In the event of an emergency you may contact 07903976100.

I will keep you all in my thoughts and prayers as we continue on this unique journey together! Have a lovely break with your loved ones. Please take care and stay safe.

Yours sincerely, C.Straub

Colleen Straub Head Teacher (Acting)

